PHSA Board Meeting
Minutes 

Monday February 1, 2016
Board meeting via Teleconference

Attending: Mary Beth Lanza, Locke Ellen Kelly, Doris Mac Donald, April Reineke, Emily Ann Belin, Samara Jacobs, Linda Furches, Jay Raach, Troy Hendricks, Meghan McWilliams- Hunter, Jonathan Martin


NEXT MEETING March 7,2016- 7:30 PM via Teleconference

· Approval of January 4,2016 Minutes (motion to approve-Troy Hendricks and 2nd Linda Furches)

· PHSA Facebook and Instagram - April Reineke

We currently have 500-600 members. April has re- launched the Facebook page with contests to increase awareness and sharing. She has posted Also Thank you’s via Facebook for Banquet Sponsors and Silent Auction donors. Please forward photos or notices to April for posting 
 
· Website- Meghan McWilliams/ Linda Furches/ Locke Ellen Kelly

Locke is sorting through the results which sometimes are a bit jumbled due to a combining of divisions. It has been very time consuming. Asked Linda to follow up with David at OrgPro to see if we can work out some of the issues for 2016. In the meantime, Locke has renewed OrgPro for 2016 ($700). PayPal has been functioning well. 

· Banquet- Emily Belin/ Ellen McGregor

General feedback regarding the Banquet was very good. Some issues with Filet’s and seating and made note to see had we might improve for next year. Also, discussed the Sound system and how we need to improve that for next year. Possibly renting our own system. We also discussed updating the program to move the Special Awards to beginning of the evening. All agreed that it would be beneficial to the recipients. Also, Mary Beth has followed up with Barb Kohr regarding the mix up with the Stall at the Harrisburg Horse Show. Barb will contact Karen Fitch. Barb said that she didn’t want to accept any funds for the stall unless all stalls get used. Also, reached out to Carolyn at CWD with the Doerr contact information. They were the winning bidders for the CWD Halter. We had an increase on Sponsorships of $7,600 and the Auctions brought in over $11,000. We paid approximately $87 per head. 


· Membership- Locke Ellen Kelly

We have the addition of John Muldoon as a new Lifetime member as of 2016. It was felt that the memberships were slow due to the cancellation of several shows in the area early in the season but we are ahead of last year at this time. Locke is following up with anyone she sees on the results to remind them to become members. Doris needs to work with Meghan to get a report off of PayPal for our taxes. They need to see what income comes from memberships. 

· Horse Show Membership- Jay Raach

Jay has the schedule thru April and continues to update. Also, discussed posting any special bio-security measures if necessary.

· New and Old Business-

· Request was made for a possible update to our Mission Statement- By Laws to include not only horse shows in Pennsylvania but also contiguous states (MD, NJ, DE, OH, NY). It was discussed as a possible resolution for our upcoming Annual Meeting and implementation for the 2017 Show Season. The BoD decided to discuss further at the next scheduled meeting. Mary Beth has investigated further and seems that the Mission Statement only needs to be updated regarding expanding our shows outside Pennsylvania. This will not take a By Law change.
· Affiliation of Un-Rated horse shows- Still working on compiling information (Kathy)
· Division updates for Website- Mary Beth needs to forward to Meghan.

· Treasures Report- Doris MacDonald

[bookmark: _GoBack]As reported by Doris we have total assets of $18,790.63 split between our MM and checking accounts thru February 1, 2016. Total disbursements were $35,072.41 and deposits of $40,197.57. The increase in income and disbursements was related to Banquet income and expenses. We discussed that the Heartland CC should be transferred from Sue Hansen- who is no longer a BoD to Locke Ellen Kelly and loaded on to the PHSA laptop. We discussed whether we need Heartland because of PayPal. Doris will follow up with Sue Hansen. Also, Doris mentioned that Locke needed to provide an invoice for 2015 Point Recording, so she can be paid ($2,000). We also discussed increase Locke’s fee for 2016 due to the extra work and time involved. 

Motion to adjourn at 9:00 PM.
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